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                                                         City of Richmond 

 
Minutes 

 
Land Use, Housing and Transportation Standing Committee 

 
Tuesday, November 17, 2020    1:00 PM      Council Chamber, 2nd Floor - City Hall 

              (Virtual Meeting) 
 
 
 

Committee Members and Others in Attendance 

The Honorable Ellen Robertson – Chair  
The Honorable Kim Gray – Vice Chair  
The Honorable Stephanie Lynch – Council member (late arrival) 
Lawrence Anderson, Council Chief of Staff 
Bonnie Ashley, Deputy City Attorney 
Meghan Brown, Deputy Council Chief of Staff 
Bill Echelberger, Council Budget Analyst 
Pamela Nichols, Assistant City Clerk 
Candice Reid, City Clerk 
Steve Taylor, Council Policy Analyst 
RJ Warren, Deputy City Clerk 
 
Absent 

The Honorable Michael Jones – Committee member 
 
 

Call to Order 
 

Chair Ellen Robertson called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m., and presided. 
 
 

Electronic Participation 
 

Assistant City Clerk Pamela Nichols, in accordance with Ordinance No. 2020-093, adopted April 
9, 2020, as amended by Ordinance No. 2020-183, adopted August 20, 2020, announced the meeting 
would be held through electronic communication means.  Assistant City Clerk Nichols stated notice of the 
meeting was provided to the public through a public information advisory issued on November 10, 2020, 
and through Legistar on the city website in accordance with usual practice.  She also stated members of 
the public were encouraged to provide comments in writing prior to the meeting and all comments 
received prior to 10:00 a.m., on Tuesday, November 17, 2020, were provided to committee members.  
Mrs. Nichols indicated that members of the public who signed up to speak and provide comment would 
be called to speak at the appropriate time. 
 
 
Citizen Speaker Guidelines  

 
Pamela Nichols, assistant city clerk, provided citizen speaker guidelines. 

 
 
Public Comment Period 
 

There were no public comment speakers. 
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Approval of Minutes 
 

There were no corrections or amendments to the meeting minutes of Tuesday, October 20, 2020, 
and the committee approved the minutes as presented. 
 
 
Board Vacancies 
 

There were no board vacancies for review. 
 

 

Presentation(s) 
 

There were no presentations. 
 
 
Paper(s) for Consideration 
 

The following ordinance was considered: 
 

ORD. 2020-025 
To erect all-way stop signs at the intersections of Bainbridge Street and West 10th Street; 
Bainbridge Street and West 12th Street; Bainbridge Street and West 14th Street; Porter Street 
and West 10th Street; Porter Street and West 12th Street; Porter Street and West 14th Street; 
Perry Street and West 10th Street; Perry Street and West 12th Street; McDonough Street and 
West 10th Street; McDonough Street and West 12th Street; and McDonough Street and West 
14th Street. 
Patron: Ms. Robertson 
 

Chair Ellen Robertson informed the committee of her intent to withdraw ORD. 2020-025 and to 
continue working with city administration and the community on traffic calming measures within the 
proposed area. 

 
There were no further comments or discussions and Vice Chair Kim Gray moved to continue 

ORD. 2020-025 to the December 22, 2020 Land Use, Housing and Transportation Standing 
Committee meeting, which was seconded and unanimously approved. 

 
 
The following ordinance was considered: 

 

ORD. 2020-153 
To rename that portion of U.S. Route 1, known as Jefferson Davis Highway and located within 
the corporate boundaries of the City, from its northerly terminus at its intersection with Hull 
Street to its southerly terminus at the corporate limits of the City near its intersection with 
Walmsley Boulevard, as “Richmond Highway.” 
Patron: Ms. Trammell, Vice President Hilbert and Mayor Stoney 
 

Chair Ellen Robertson explained the chief patron was comfortable with moving forward with the 
proposed request and asked for the committee’s support of ORD. 2020-153. 
 

Citizens were provided an opportunity to offer comments in writing regarding pending legislation 
prior to the committee meeting.  All written comments received by the Office of the City Clerk were 
provided to members of the committee and are included as an appendix to the November 17, 2020 Land 
Use, Housing and Transportation meeting minutes. 
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Public Hearing 

 
Jim Goodin expressed his support of ORD. 2020-153. 
 
Chair Robertson and Vice Chair Kim Gray asked to be added as co-patrons. 
 
There were no further comments or discussions and Vice Chair Kim Gray moved to forward 

ORD. 2020-153 to Council with the recommendation to approve, which was seconded and 
unanimously approved. 
 
 

The following ordinance was considered: 
 

ORD. 2020-237 
To authorize the Chief Administrative Officer, for and on behalf of the City of Richmond, to 
execute a Grant Contract between the City of Richmond and the Richmond Redevelopment and 
Housing Authority for the purpose of funding consultant services for outreach and planning for 
the redevelopment of Creighton Court in the city of Richmond. 
Patron: Mayor Stoney 
 

Michelle Peters, Department of Housing and Community Development deputy director, introduced 
ORD. 2020-237 and explained the grant will be used to gather feedback and ideas from residents 
regarding the redevelopment of Creighton Court.  Ms. Peters further explained the grant funds will be 
appropriated from the Creighton Court redevelopment budget. 

 
Citizens were provided an opportunity to offer comments in writing regarding pending legislation 

prior to the committee meeting.  All written comments received by the Office of the City Clerk were 
provided to members of the committee and are included as an appendix to the November 17, 2020 Land 
Use, Housing and Transportation meeting minutes. 

 
There were no further comments or discussions and Vice Chair Kim Gray moved to forward 

ORD. 2020-237 to Council with the recommendation to approve, which was seconded and 
unanimously approved. 

 
 

The following ordinance was considered: 
 

ORD. 2020-236 
To approve the action of the City Planning Commission adopting “Richmond 300: A Guide for 
Growth” as the Master Plan of the City of Richmond, and to repeal Ord. No. 2000-371-2001-11, 
adopted Jan. 8, 2001, and all amendments thereto, with the exception of the Riverfront Plan as 
contained in Ord. No. 2012-202-190, adopted Nov. 26, 2012, the VUU/Chamberlayne 
Neighborhood Plan as contained in Ord. No. 2016-002, adopted Feb. 8, 2016, the Pulse 
Corridor Plan as contained in Ord. No. 2017-127, adopted Jul. 24, 2017, the Riverfront Plan as 
contained in Ord. No. 2017-148, adopted Sept. 25, 2017, the Public Art Master Plan as 
contained in Ord. No. 2018-205, adopted Sept. 24, 2018, and the James River Park Systems 
Master Plan as contained in Ord. No. 2019-337, adopted Jan. 27, 2020. 
Patron: Mayor Stoney 
 
Councilor Stephanie Lynch joined the meeting at 1:24 p.m. 
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Mark Olinger, Planning and Development Review director, presented an overview of the final 
Richmond 300: A Guide for Growth Plan.  Mr. Olinger highlighted changes to the draft plan which 
included a new future land use category, changes to the land use map, new objectives and call out 
boxes.  He explained the phases of the process which began in January 2018 and presented data on 
community engagement.  Mr. Olinger noted some concerns expressed by citizens and emphasized the 
Richmond 300 Plan would not change current zoning districts nor would it allow projects that do not meet 
current zoning.  He further noted the plan provides guidance for how the city should manage growth for 
the next 20 years.  Mr. Olinger also provided an overview of how recommendations from the Advisory 
Task Force for the Economic Revitalization of South Richmond were incorporated in the Richmond 300 
Plan. 

 
A copy of the material provided has been filed. 
 

Citizens were provided an opportunity to offer comments in writing regarding pending legislation 
prior to the committee meeting.  All written comments received by the Office of the City Clerk were 
provided to members of the committee and are included as an appendix to the November 17, 2020 Land 
Use, Housing and Transportation meeting minutes. 
 
Public Hearing 

 
Charles Pool, on behalf of the Oregon Hill Neighborhood Association, asked the committee 

to consider an amendment to the Richmond 300 Plan to designate Oregon Hill for residential use.  Mr. 
Pool indicated that the plan failed to incorporate concerns expressed by residents of Oregon Hill. 

 
Elisabeth Price, Historic Richmond preservation specialist, stated she supported the overall 

Richmond 300 Plan with some exceptions to include revisions to the planning decision making process 
and proposed future land use maps for Shockoe Bottom and Rocketts Landing. 

 
Quinton Robbins, Richmond for All director of operations, asked the committee to delay its 

vote on ORD. 2020-236 to allow time for community input.  Mr. Robbins outlined a number of proposed 
revisions to the plan in order to address the city’s affordable housing crisis. 

 
Allan-Charles Chipman expressed concern regarding the distribution of funds from proposed 

Tax Increment Financing (TIF) zones and Objective 14.6 of the Richmond 300 Plan.   
 
Councilor Stephanie Lynch stated she appreciated the efforts of all individuals included in the 

development of the Richmond 300 Plan; however, she would like an amendment to the plan to change 
the proposed land use designation of Oregon Hill from the community mixed-use category to residential. 

 
Maritza Pechin, AECOM Consultant and Master Plan project manager, reported that community 

engagement was an integral part of the development of the Richmond 300 Plan.  She stated consultation 
meetings were held in 2019 and July 2020 to gather comments on the draft plan and there were minimal 
changes from those meetings.  She stated the final plan was made public in September 2020 and 
adopted by the City Planning Commission in October 2020. 

 
Chair Ellen Robertson asked whether or not the process for the adoption of the Richmond 300 

Plan included adequate time for Council to conduct public hearings prior to its adoption.  
 
Deputy City Attorney Bonnie Ashley offered options for the committee to consider.   
 
Vice Chair Kim Gray asked Ms. Ashley for clarification on appropriate actions the committee may 

consider regarding proposed amendments to the Richmond 300 Plan.  Vice Chair Gray stated she was 
not comfortable forwarding ORD. 2020-236 to Council with a recommendation to amend without seeing 
such amendment in writing. 
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Chair Robertson asked Deputy City Attorney Bonnie Ashley to provide a response to the 
committee’s questions regarding possible amendments to the Richmond 300 Plan. 

 
Deputy City Attorney Ashley agreed to provide a written response to the committee’s inquiries. 
 
There were no further comments or discussions and Vice Chair Kim Gray moved to forward 

ORD. 2020-236 to Council with no recommendation, which was seconded and unanimously 
approved. 

 
 

Discussion Item  
 

There were no discussion items. 
 
 
Staff Report 
 

Steve Taylor, council policy analyst, and Bill Echelberger, council budget analyst, provided the 
committee with the November staff report. 
 
A copy of the material provided has been filed. 
 
 
Adjournment 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 
 

 

 

 



From: Allan-Charles Chipman
To: City Clerk"s Office
Subject: Ordinance 2020-236 & Ordinance 2020-237
Date: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 10:00:12 AM
Attachments: Ordinance 2020-236 & ORD 2020-237.docx

RRHA Letter (1).pdf

CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize
the sender's address and know the content is safe.

 
Good Afternoon, 
I  am attaching written comment for Ordinance 2020-236 & Ordinance -237. I  would like to
speak to ordinance 2020-236 about the Richmond 300 plan at the land use meeting today at
1pm.

Thank you,

Allan-Charles Chipman 
Initiatives of Change USA
2201 West Broad Street, Suite 200, Richmond, VA 23220
T: 804-387-9131  E: allan-charles.chipman@iofc.org 
IofC: www.us.iofc.org     TRHT: www.greaterRVA.org

mailto:allan-charles.chipman@iofc.org
mailto:CityClerksOffice@richmondgov.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=2201+West+Broad+Street,+Suite+200,+Richmond,+VA+23220&entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.us.iofc.org/
http://www.greaterrva.org/

Greetings,



[bookmark: _GoBack]As advocates and I informed this City Council on November 12, 2019, a FOIA request revealed that the RRHA was caught violating Code 42 USC 1437 p(d) of federal code as per admission by their legal counsel Cory J. Wolfe via a FOIA request. The RRHA illegally stopped leasing vacant units in Creighton Court since April 2019 without approval from HUD despite an extended waiting list because they were “in anticipation of redevelopment.” The letter describes the same type of redevelopment mentioned in the Richmond 300 plan. Per Damon Duncan in a letter to Governor Northam requesting a veto of expansive tenants’ rights protections under Senator McClellan’s Senate Bill 708, this was proven as he admitted not applying for HUD approval until January 2020 regarding Creighton Court despite having violated HUD regulations and federal law since April 2019 in anticipation of redevelopment. The application to HUD was made under illegal a pretenses per Code 42 USC 1437 p(d) as well as potential civil rights violations of having a racist discriminatory impact depending on who constitutes the waiting list being denied the opportunity to the vacant units. I have been informed that people in HUD are concerned with the number of vacancies. This is a blaring sign of the unjust lack of community input and inclusion that RRHA gives its tenants in decisions to demolish or otherwise dispose of their homes. Senate Bill 708 which has been passed and signed into law effective January 1, 2021 would prohibit the process of demolition for lack of notification proposed in the RRHA Annual plan once the law takes effect in 45 days. It would be a shame if the contagion of RRHA’s undemocratic processes were to infect the Richmond 300 process and given the RRHA’s demonstrated blatant disregard for the law to sell public housing to the highest bidder. Please wait until the new protections and standards for community input take place under Senate bill 708 so that the community input is done at the beginning of the phase and not in phase 3 as has happened with the Creighton Court process. I read testimony of a resident who feared retaliation from the housing authority for expressing the lack of a plan for her family who found out on television about the authority’s plan’s for Creighton court. What protections will be put in place to make sure that the Housing Authority is not intimidating residents who do not share in the vision of their PHA plan. How will we have oversight to ensure the pattern of Defacto Demolition, found in Creighton Court after HUD declined their application to demolish last year, will not continue? 



For Freedom Always,

Allan-Charles Chipman






 


 
To the Richmond Redevelopment & Housing Authority Board Members, 
To be clear this proposed plan and its attempt to demolish all six of the public housing courts and 
the 3,155 units involved without a clear 1:1 brick and mortar replacement for these units is a 
travesty and miscarriage of justice in the midst of our cities low-income housing crisis. As an 
advocate I notified both city council and your board of your violations of Code 42 USC 1437 
p(d) of federal code as you ,per admission by your legal counsel Cory J. Wolfe via a FOIA 
request, ceased leasing vacant units in Creighton Court since April 2019 without approval from 
HUD in “anticipation of redevelopment.” Since that time, I have helped to pass Senate Bill 708 
with Senator Jennifer McClellan that would prevent the lack of community input and other 
efforts to dispose and demolish public housing. This bill that would promise a fair notification 
and transition process for the people of Richmond living in your 3,155 units and the thousands 
on the waiting list a just process of redevelopment when it takes effect January 1, 2021. Your 
institution has fought the legislation from the onset by not supporting it in your board meeting in 
January 2020. Your former CEO Damon Duncan wrote a letter to the Governor the day of its 
signing asking the Governor to veto this bill. And now, you have put forward an expedited 
application date of November 2020 to all of the public housing courts that would have the rights 
of their tenants expanded under Senate Bill 708. Notably this element of the proposed plan 
would not be legal two months after the expedited expiration date after these new protections 
would take place. I ask that you end your attempts to circumvent a just process for our neighbors 
in public housing. I oppose demolition without a plan outside of 1:1 brick and mortar 
replacement as a voucher system still may expose current tenants to discrimination in the private 
market. The application for demolition should not be sent until after the new protections under 
Senate Bill 708 take place. Wait until SB708 is in place if you believe your process is truly just. 
Stop the systemic violence against our neighbors in public housing. 
 
In addition to my comments on the RRHA Annual Plan 2020-2021 please find the following 
attachments with my written comments in pdf format so they cannot be altered after receipt: 
 
1. Cory J Wolfe admitting that the RRHA CEO ceased leasing vacant units in Creighton Court 
since April 2019 in "anticipation of redevelopment" 
2. Senate Bill 708 which has been passed and signed into law effective January 1, 2021 which 
would prohibit the process of demolition proposed in the RRHA Annual plan. 
3. A letter from RRHA CEO Damon Duncan addressing Governor Ralph Northam requesting a 
veto of Senate Bill 708. In this letter Damon Duncan admits that despite ceasing to lease vacant 
units since April 2019 the RRHA didn't submit an application to demolish or dispose of 
Creighton Court until January 2020. This means they began an action toward disposition without 
HUD approval. In the communication he mentions he doesn't mention that he informed residents 
that they were ceasing to lease vacant units in April 2019. This is a blaring sign of the unjust lack 
of community input and inclusion that RRHA gives its tenants in decisions to demolish or 
otherwise dispose of their homes. 
4. My organizations joint statement from November 2019 against the RRHA partaking in a 
process of “Defacto Demolition”  
 
In Solidarity with the People, 
Allan-Charles Chipman 







 


 







From: Joe
To: City Clerk"s Office
Cc: bclark@ivyventures.com; bill.hamill@gmail.com; ccrump@historicrichmond.com; cmenges@mcguirewoods.com;

dcgehring@yahoo.com; mmclmparrish@gmail.com; philiphart4609@gmail.com; stuartscarter@gmail.com
Subject: Richmond 300 Comments to Land Use, Housing and Transportation Standing Committee
Date: Monday, November 16, 2020 6:12:53 PM

CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize
the sender's address and know the content is safe.

 

Dear Ms. Reid,

Please find below comments from Westhampton Citizens Association
concerning the Richmond 300 Master Plan being considered at the Land
Use, Housing and Transportation Standing Committee meeting on
November 17, 2020. I thank you in advance as I understand you will
provide copies to the committee members prior to the meeting. Also
members of Westhampton Citizens Association may want to participate in
the virtual meeting Tuesday and comment at the appropriate time.
Please confirm receipt of this email.

Yours very truly,

Joseph Andrews, Jr.
Chairman, Land Use Committee
Westhampton Citizens Association 

To maintain the desired “village-like feel” of the existing commercial areas
and the preponderance of single-family dwellings found in the west end of
the City of Richmond, the Westhampton Citizens Association respectfully
requests that the current draft of the Richmond 300 Master Plan be
amended as follows:

·         The west end should remain primarily residential with
mostly single-family detached dwellings and should maintain
a maximum building height of three stories throughout the
area.
 
·         At frequent transit stops, such as at Patterson and
Libbie, the development of higher density should be limited
to frontage along a major street (i.e. Patterson Avenue).

 
·         Since the use of the SUP process is being minimized, or
removed, and since the Master Plan provides for such a

mailto:andrews804@aol.com
mailto:CityClerksOffice@richmondgov.com
mailto:bclark@ivyventures.com
mailto:bill.hamill@gmail.com
mailto:ccrump@historicrichmond.com
mailto:cmenges@mcguirewoods.com
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mailto:mmclmparrish@gmail.com
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mailto:stuartscarter@gmail.com


wide range of permissible uses and so many allowable uses
by right, a structure or mechanism needs to be in place for
citizen input on development (i.e. similar to current SUP
process).
 
·          Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs) must have restrictions
or standards to protect the integrity of the surrounding
single-family dwellings.
 
·         Secondary uses in the Residential Land Use Category
should be eliminated.



From: Joh Gehlbach
To: City Clerk"s Office; Reid, Candice D. - Clerk"s Office; Robertson, Ellen F. - City Council
Cc: Gray, Kimberly B. - City Council; Jones, Michael J. - City Council; Newbille, Cynthia I. - City Council
Subject: Ord. 2020-236: Realtors Letter of Support
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2020 11:53:27 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
image004.png
Realtors Letter of Support - Ord. 2020-236.pdf

CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize
the sender's address and know the content is safe.

 
Madam Clerk,
 
I’m writing to submit a letter of support for Ordinance 2020-236 regarding Richmond 300, docketed
for the November 17 Land Use Committee meeting. You’ll find the document attached.
 
Thank you,
Joh
 
 
Joh Gehlbach ​

Pronouns: They/Them

Government Affairs Manager

Richmond Association of REALTORS® | CVR MLS
8975 Three Chopt Rd
Richmond, Virginia 23229

804.422.5029

RARealtors.com

Disclaimer: The content of this email is intended solely for the use of the Individual or entity to whom it is
addressed. If you have received this communication in error, be aware that forwarding it, copying it, or in any
way disclosing its content to any other person, is strictly prohibited. 
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November 17, 2020 


The Honorable Ellen Robertson 
900 East Broad Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 


Chairwoman Robertson: 


 On behalf of the Richmond Association of REALTORS®, I would like to voice our support for the Richmond 300 Master 
Plan. After years of deep listening and collaboration with residents and stakeholders, we believe this plan reflects a shared 
vision for the future development of our community where everyone has the opportunity to flourish. We would ask the 
Committee to support the plan. 


 While the housing market in the City of Richmond has been and continues to be strong, the reality is that there simply 
is not enough supply to meet demand in both the short and long term. Residents who have lived in their neighborhoods for 
generations are being pushed out by escalating housing costs and first-time homebuyers who want to be a part of the 
Richmond renaissance cannot compete in this hyper competitive market. The city desperately needs more inventory to 
meet surging demand. To that end, we support the density measures outlined in the Inclusive Housing Chapter of Richmond 
300, including allowing accessory dwelling units by right, middle housing by right near high frequency transit stops, and the 
zoning code rewrite. 


 In addition, we also applaud policy changes that support housing choice at all income levels. We have advocated for 
years for a dedicated funding stream for the Affordable Housing Trust Fund. We are encouraged by the proposals to 
incentivizing affordable housing with density bonuses and development review prioritization.  


 Overall, we feel that the Richmond 300 Master Plan and its Implementation Chapter provide the City of Richmond with 
a thorough outline to continue the city’s resurgence and ensure that Richmond provides all of its residents a place to 
flourish. We appreciate the work that City Council, the Planning Commission, and planning staff have put into its creation 
and look forward to seeing it enacted. Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 


      Sincerely, 


 


      Laura Lafayette 
      Chief Executive Officer 


CC:  Council President Cynthia Newbille 
        Councilwoman Kim Gray 
        Councilman Michael Jones 








